

21 July 2023

Office
City Hall
King George Square
Brisbane Old 4000 Australia
Tel 07 3403 4400
Fax 07 3403 9930
LORDMAYOR@brisbane.qld.gov.au
Postal
GPO Box 2287
Brisbane Old 4001 Australia

Mr Paul French Co-convenor Brisbane CBD BUG GPO Box 2104 BRISBANE QLD 4001

Dear Mr French

Thank you for your email of 20 June 2023 about the *Transitioning Brisbane to Zero Emissions Transport* discussion paper mentioned in the Brisbane Times on 7 June. I appreciate your interest in this matter.

The *Transitioning Brisbane to Zero Emissions Transport* discussion paper was drafted for the roundtable attendees to give them insight into Council's current understanding of the zero emissions transport landscape in Brisbane. As such, the discussion paper is not intended for external release. As you may be aware, the Roundtable workshop took place on 7 June.

Council is considering feedback from the workshop to help inform the development of further policy and strategy in this space. This will explore Council's role in improving city liveability and delivering economic, social and environmental benefits through enabling and encouraging zero emissions transport. Development of further policy and strategy will include further consultation with stakeholders and residents.

This is one of the many ways Council will get Brisbane a step closer to achieving zero emissions transport.

If you have any further enquiries about this matter, please contact Mr Brendan O'Keeffe, Principal Engineer, Policy and Strategy from Council's Transport Planning and Operations, on 3403 7671.

Thank you for contacting Council.

Yours sincerely

KAdams

Krista Adams
DEPUTY MAYOR
For Adrian Schrinner
LORD MAYOR

The Lord Mayor is currently away from the office and has asked that I sign on this occasion to avoid further delay.

Ref: LM02306-2023